
STATE ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY ACT 
DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE 

Proposed Action:  Agreed Order No. DE 16298 

Description of proposal:  Shell Oil Products US currently operates an oil refinery in Anacortes, 
Washington. Ecology is proposing to enter into an agreed order with Shell requiring Shell to 
inspect the integrity of their oily water sewer for releases or potential releases to soil and 
groundwater. If releases or potential releases are found, Shell will conduct remedial actions to 
reduce exposure pathways for waste constituents at the site. Actions include correcting the cause 
of the release or potential release, excavating contaminated soils where possible, extracting or 
treating contaminated groundwater, and groundwater monitoring. 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

Proponent:   Shell Oil Products US 
8505 South Texas Road 
Anacortes, WA 98221 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

Location of proposal:  Shell Puget Sound Refinery 

Lead agency:  Department of Ecology, Solid Waste Management Program, Industrial Section 

The lead agency for this proposal has determined it does not have a probable significant adverse 
impact on the environment.  An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 
43.21C.030 (2)(c). 

This Determination of Nonsignificance is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2); the lead agency will 
not act on this proposal until the comment period ends June 7, 2021. 

Responsible official: James DeMay, P.E. 
Industrial Section Manager 
Department of Ecology 
PO Box 47600 
Olympia, WA 98504-7600 
(360) 407-6868 

Signature:     Date: April 7, 2021 


